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SYNOPSIS — 
  
Approval to maintain current park rules and ordinances related to trail 
use at Gray’s Lake Park. 
  
  
FISCAL IMPACT — 
  
None. 
  
  
RECOMMENDATION — 
  
Approval. 

  
  
BACKGROUND — 
  
On September 9, 2002, the City Council requested the Park and 
Recreation Department study the issue of bicycle use at Gray’s Lake 
Park.  The concerns expressed during the City Council meeting dealt 
with bicycle traffic being in conflict with walkers and runners. 
  
Over the past fall and winter, staff has addressed this request with 
the Gray’s Lake Program and Trails Committees.  In addition, an Ad-
Hoc Committee of the Park and Recreation Board met on November 
21, 2002, to discuss this issue.  The recommendations from all three 
groups and the Park and Recreation Board are as follows: 
  
         No change to current park rules or City ordinances related to 

park or trail use. 
         Provide temporary additional etiquette signage along the trail 

and work to educate trail users. 
         Develop a trail ambassador volunteer program. 
         Increase staff supervision level on trail and within the park. 
  
The groups identified above all agree that the trail at Gray’s Lake 
needs to be accessible to all user groups and that the problems, 
concerns, and conflicts occurring will correct themselves.  
Suggestions to require single direction use of the trail takes away 
from the ambience of viewing other users, meeting new people and 
friends.  Additionally, numerous people using the trail do not or 
cannot complete the entire loop. 
  



Committee members have expressed that the diversity of the trail 
and park users is what makes Gray’s Lake Park such a wonderful 
place to visit and use.  Limiting user groups or regulating how the 
park is used would be detrimental to the vitality that currently exists. 
  

  


